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Hilton Garden Inn 
Dressler’s Jewish Funeral Care 

Rosa Mia 
JF&CS 

Family Oneg Program 
Friday  1:05-1:30 PM 

March 4, 18 & 25 

Friday       7:30 PM 

Saturday  
 Torah Study          9:00-10:00 AM 
 Shabbat Service       10:30 AM 
  
 

March Birthday  
Recognition Shabbat  
Friday March 4       7:30 PM 
 
 

Family Shabbat Service 
Friday March 25       6:30 PM 

Followed by 7:30 PM Shabbat Service 
 

Look on our website for the 
most current calendar updates! 

Carnival 
Sunday March 20    2:00 PM 
 

Megillah Reading/Purim Shpiel 
Wednesday March 23  6:15 PM 
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Dear Member, 

 

I am thrilled to be given the opportunity to be your Rabbi next year.  There were many challenges when I came aboard.  

We needed to build a staff, with a new Religious School Director, a new Pre-School Director and a new B’nai Mitzvah 

Coordinator.   There was a new High Holiday machzor, new leaders of committees, and a new location for Religious 

School.  There were hurdles, hitches and holdups.  

 

But we have met each challenge and thrived.  The Temple has become stronger day by day, week by week.  Well over 

250 members donated close to 2,400 moments of their time to the synagogue.  In fact, the Engagement Committee has 

been overwhelmed by this outpouring of dedication and will. Our lay leadership has built more effective means of com-

munication between the constituent groups of our synagogue.  Our Youth Group thrives.  We have more than 50 

madrichim on our Religious School staff.  The environment of the school has been greatly improved.  Our sanctuary has 

been beautified by a magnificent stone façade, compliments of the Sisterhood.  There is little contentiousness in our 

ranks.  We are moving forward every day. 

 

But there is still work to be done.  We must put ourselves on firm financial ground and return hours to the workday of our 

staff so they can more effective.   We must make ourselves a presence in the community in order to draw others into our 

fold.  We must unleash the full potential of the talents and skills of every congregant, making CDT the finest synagogue 

in Atlanta and beyond. 

 

That I will be part of these efforts, paving a way for the success of the long term Rabbi and the 

congregation makes me feel fortunate and grateful. 

 

In this next year let’s join hands and work to make CDT the very finest house of prayer,  house 

of meeting and house of study. 

 

L'shalom, 

Rabbi David Katz 

The Board of Directors is pleased to announce that we have reached an 

agreement with Rabbi David Katz to extend his contract for an  

additional year to remain CDT's Interim Senior Rabbi through  

June 30, 2017.  Rabbi Katz has done a tremendous amount for CDT in the 

short time he has been with us, and we look forward to  

working with him to help us through the transition to a permanent  

Rabbi. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact any 

member of the Board of Directors.  
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In just a few short weeks, on the eve of March 23rd, 
we will be celebrating the Holiday of Purim. At CDT 
we will be reading the Megillah, engaging in a won-
derful Purim Spiel, eating Hamentashen, and dress-
ing up as some of our favorite Jewish heroes like 
Mordechai and Esther. The Holiday of Purim is cele-
brated with vigor all over the world. In Israel, Jews 
will even take to the streets in costume - celebrating 
with carnivals and parades. Of course, at the heart 
of Purim is the reading of Megillat Esther - the story 
of Esther. There are, however, two lesser known 
traditions that add meaning and warmth to the  
celebration: 
 
Mishloach Manot are gifts that people send to their 
friends or potential friends.  These “gifts” are usually 
small bags or baskets filled with treats and, of 
course, Hamentaschen! 
 
Matanot L’evyonim are gifts given to the needy so 
that they may also enjoy Purim with a  celebratory 
meal. The Kosher Food Pantry at JF&CS is always 
in need - what better way  to celebrate our freedom 
from persecution than to ensure those in need are 
able to feed their families. 

 
I hope that you will all join us at 
CDT on Wednesday, March 23rd at 
6:15pm as we celebrate Purim with 
the reading of the Megillah, food 
and drinks (adult beverages, too!), 
costumes, and our amazing Rock & 
Rollin’ Purim Spiel. 
 
 

 
Mike Zuspan 
Cantorial Soloist 

It’s hard to believe another month has passed. I guess 
time flies when you are having fun…. 
 
We had a great early 7th grade session of Religious 
school on Super bowl Sunday. We had 89% attend-
ance. So to show my appreciation, the 7th graders 
were treated with a great super bowl cake and 
snacks! I love it when things work out at the end! 
 
On February 21st our 6th 
grade class went on a 
felid trip to The Temple 
to participate in PRO-
JECT TOLERANCE, a 
45 minute performance 
dealing with issues of 
bullying, prejudices, and 
racism, along with be-
haviors that lead up to 
the Holocaust. The feed-
back we got from the 
parents and the student 
was extremely positive. I 
will continue to keep this 
program in our curricu-
lum in the future.  
   
Next time you get a 
chance, pop in the Religious school on Sunday and 
you will get to see our Madrichim wearing their new T-
shirts. They are looking great.  Thank you guys for 
wearing them, I appreciate it! It really makes a differ-
ence in how are school looks.  
 
This month all the students got a packet to take home 
for the Passover Candy Sale. All proceeds from the 
sale will go towards programming at the religious 
school for the year. All orders are due March 20th. 
Thank you very much for your help.  
  
Even though we started the Passover candy sale we 
still look forward to celebrate Purim! So mark your 
calendars….MARCH 20TH – PURIM CARNIVAL run 
by your very own CDDTY!!! More information coming 
soon. 
 
 
Molly Peled 
Education Director 

                 Cantorial Soloist  Education Director 

CDT RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
PASSOVER CANDY AND GIFT FUNDRAISER 

Orders can be placed online at 
www.misschocolate.com/

passover.html  
(School Code: 704033)  

or with one of the Religious School 
students. Shipping is free for orders 

placed through students and free 
with a minimum order  
when placed online.  

 

All orders are  
due March 20th. 

 
All proceeds will go towards 

Religious School programming. 
 

See Weekly Eblast for details! 

http://www.misschocolate.com/passover.html
http://www.misschocolate.com/passover.html


Message from the President 
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It has been a busy year at CDT. We have had many changes. If you have been to our office recently, you may have met 

our newest staff member, Molly Peled who accepted the position of Education Director late last year. Her energy and 

positive demeanor add much to our already wonderful staff. 

  

We are delighted that Rabbi Katz has agreed to spend a second year at CDT as our interim rabbi. Later this year we will 

be seating a committee to search for a permanent rabbi. 

  

I would like to thank our Beautification Committee for all of their hard work and recommendations to help improve our 

building. If you have recently been to services, you may have noticed the beautiful stonework on the Bimah. The money 

for the Bimah Beautification, which includes the stained glass, woodwork and stone work was paid for by our Sisterhood. 

The Sisterhood also donated money in order to have our carpets cleaned at the end of February.  

  

The nominating committee is in full swing coming up with a slate for next year's Board of Directors. I 

would like to thank Jennifer Hall for agreeing to chair this vital committee.  

  

Our youth group CDTTY continues to have record attendance at regional events. If did not attend the 

Family Feud evening hosted by CDTTY,  you missed a truly fun night.  

  

We have many events coming up in the next few weeks, Purim, our dinner with Rabbi Ron and the 

Hunger Walk. I hope to see you soon. 

 
B'Shalom, 
 
Ellen Mayo 

General Fund 
Ethel and Irwin Rubenstein in memory of Anita Rubenstein 
Suzanne and David Grosswald in memory of Kay Politis 
Caren and Marty Levine in memory of Anne Schuler 
 
Building Fund 
Robyn and Andrew Jacober in memory of  
 Lillian and Leonard Jacober 
 
Cantorial Discretionary Fund 
Sherry and Sheldon Fages 

Donations 

Chesed Fund 
Jodi and Steve Wolfe 
 
Imagine Our Future Campaign 
Ethel and Irwin Rubenstein in honor of the speedy  
 recovery of Larry Malin 
 
Yahrzeit Fund 
Nadine and Stephen Snow in memory of Sidney Senzer 

- With more than 3,000 high-tech companies and start-ups, Israel has the highest  
   concentration of hi-tech companies in the world (apart from the Silicon Valley). 
- Most of the Windows NT operating system was developed by Microsoft-Israel 
- The Pentium MMX Chip technology was designed in Israel at Intel. 
- Four young Israelis developed the technology for AOL Instant Messenger and ICQ. 
- Motorola developed the cell phone in Israel. 
- Voicemail technology was developed in Israel. 
- The first antivirus software for computers was created in Israel in 1979  

http://www.jfns.org/page.aspx?id=43769
http://www.jfns.org/page.aspx?id=43769
http://www.americaisrael.org/scripts/aief-edu_Index.asp


The Ritual Committee is continually working on many pro-
jects to enrich the spiritual life at CDT.    
 
Please join us for Movie Night at CDT.  Saturday, March 19 
at 7:00 p.m.   We will be showing the movie, NO PLACE 
ON EARTH.   It is an incredible true story of strength and 
survival during the Holocaust.   This is a gripping, moving 
tale of inspiring endurance during World War II, as a group 
of Jewish families fight to evade being caught by the Nazis.   
They live for over a year and a half, hidden deep below 
ground struggling to persevere. 
 
This event is FREE and you are encouraged to invite neigh-
bors and friends.    Popcorn and soft drinks will be served.   
This movie is rated PG-13, and is not recommended for 
children under the age of twelve. 
 
SAVE THE DATE and begin getting your costumes ready 
for PURIM!!   Our Purim Shpiel will be held on Wednesday, 
March 23 at 6:15 p.m.   We will have food and drinks, both 
for adults and children; our annual costume contest; and 
readings from “The Book of Esther“.   Be prepared to shake 
your groggers, boo and hiss as you hear Haman‘s name 
read.   Celebrate the bravery of Esther of and Mordechai, 
and the deliverance of the Jewish people of Persia from 
death, and cruelty of oppression. 
 
As always, if you have any comments or suggestions re-
garding our religious services or holiday celebrations, 
please let us hear from you.Contact:  ritual@dortamid.com    
Our goal is to make your ritual experiences at  
Congregation Dor Tamid as meaningful as possible. 
 
B’Shalom, 
 
Nancy Mittler, Ritual Trustee 
On behalf of all the members of the dedicated  
Ritual Committee 

                 Social Action  

M
a

rc
h

 2
0

1
6
 

P
a
g
e
 5

 

It’s hard to believe that in only 21 days Spring will be upon 
us.  Hopefully, it will start early and we can have a beauti-
ful “walk around Atlanta” on March 13

th
 for the Jewish 

Federation/Atlanta Community Food Bank 
Hunger Walk.  Please join our captains, 
Debbie Eskenazi and Drew Fonoroff, 
along with so many other synagogues, 
religious organizations, companies, civic 
groups and dedicated individuals as we 
help raise funds to erase food insecurity in the Greater 
Atlanta Metro area.  We’d love it if you’d participate by 
walking with our team.  If you can’t walk or run for whatev-
er reason, please consider donating to this great cause.  
You can join or support the CDT Walkers at:  
http://goo.gl/Oa8F7z 
 
Beginning March 15

th
, we will be commencing our 

“Blessing/Mitzvah Bag Project.”  We will be collecting a 
multitude of items, which can be found on the CDT web-
site under “Community” and then clicking on “Social  
Action,” which will then be sorted, bagged and donated to 
Lift Up Atlanta for both adults and children.   
 

I would like to thank all of those people who 
volunteered to feed the residents of the Zaban 
Couples Center during the month of February.  
We indeed had a collaborative effort this month, 
both through using “moments” and our volun-
teers.  Thus, rather than naming the numerous 

individuals, I will have to just say an resounding “Thank 
You!” 
 
For more information about this and other events, contact 
socialaction@dortamid.com. 
 
 
Jackie Berger 
Social Action Chair 

Ritual Committee 

Community - The definition says it is “A group of people living in the same place or having a particular characteristic 
in common.  Also, a feeling of fellowship with others, as a result of sharing common attitudes,  interests, and goals.” 
 
We are a "community" in every sense of the word.   And the Engagement Initiative serves to strengthen that feeling 
among all of us.   We are so proud of many members who not only donated "moments", but who have responded to our 
needs in filling roles and increasing participation.   Everything from baking for a Friday night Shabbat oneg, to attending 
Adult Education, to one of our most recent events - helping prepare food to feed 60 couples at the Zaban shelter.  Every 
moment we as members donate back to CDT makes us a stronger congregation, a better community, and in turn we 
hope give you a feeling of a more engaged member.  One member who recently fulfilled a moment said, "This program 
is great. I would have never gone to Adult Education, except I got an email saying it was 'my moment'. I really enjoyed 
the opportunity and will most certainly go back again".  
   
Have you seen an email from us yet saying "This Is Your Moment"?   If you have, please take the time to help fulfill the 
many needs of CDT.   And if you haven't, we have many more opportunities in the coming weeks and months for  
moments to be used.   
 
If you have questions, please feel free to check the CDT website for FAQ's, or email moments@dortamid.com.    

mailto:ritual@dortamid.com
http://goo.gl/Oa8F7z
mailto:socialaction@dortamid.com


Please check www.dortamid.org for the most updated calendar of activities. 

V
o

ic
e

 o
f 

th
e

 G
e

n
e

ra
ti

o
n

s
 

P
a
g
e
 6

 

March 2016 at CDT 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

  1 2 
 

No Torah Study 
 

5:30 PM   
B’nai Mitzvah Class 

 
7:30 PM 

Executive Meeting 

3 

 
5:30 PM   

B’nai Mitzvah Class 

4 
1:05 PM 

Preschool Place  
Family Oneg 

 
 

7:30 PM  
Shabbat Service 
with recognition of 

March birthdays 

5 
9:00 AM 

Torah Study 
 

10:30 AM 
Shabbat Service 

Bar Mitzvah of  
David Oxman 

 

7:00 PM 
Dinner Honoring 

Rabbi Ron Herstik 

6 

9:30 AM  
Religious School  

 

10:15 AM 
Adult Learning 

 

1:00 PM 
Derech Tamid Grades 

11 & 12 J-Serve 
 

5:00 PM 
7th Grade RS 

 

6:00 PM 
Derech Tamid  
Grades 8-10 

7 
 

7:00 PM 
Sisterhood  

Board Meeting 

8 

 
5:45 PM 

B’nai Mitzvah Family 
Workshop 

 
7:15 PM 

Social Action Meeting 
 

7:30 PM   
Engagement  

Committee Meeting 

9 
 

11:00 AM  
Torah Study 

 
5:30 PM   

B’nai Mitzvah Class 
 

7:00 PM 
Education Committee 

Meeting 

10 

 
5:30 PM   

B’nai Mitzvah Class 

11 
 
 
 
 

Preschool Place  
Closed 

 
7:30 PM  

Shabbat Service 

12 
 
 
 

9:00 AM 
Torah Study 

 

10:30 AM 
Shabbat Service 
B'nai Mitzvah of  

Zachary Dickstein & 
Zachary Douchy 

13 

DAYLIGHT SAVING 
TIME BEGINS 

 
9:30 AM  

Religious School  
 

10:15 AM 
Adult Learning 

 

6:00 PM 
7th Grade RS 

14 15 
 

 

16 
 

11:00 AM  
Torah Study 

 
5:30 PM   

B’nai Mitzvah Class 
 

17 

 
7:30 AM 

CDT Business and 
Career Network 

 
5:30 PM   

B’nai Mitzvah Class 

18 
 

1:05 PM 
Preschool Place  

Family Oneg 
 

7:30 PM  
Shabbat Service 

19 
9:00 AM 

Torah Study 
 

10:30 AM 
Shabbat Service 

Bar Mitzvah of  
Tyler Hecht 

 

7:00 PM Movie  
No Place on Earth 

20 

 
9:30 AM  

Religious School  
 

2:00 PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6:00 PM 
7th Grade RS 
Derech Tamid 

21 22 
 

6:00 PM 
Ritual  

Committee Meeting 
 

7:30 PM 
Board Meeting 

23 
 
 

11:00 AM  
Torah Study 

 
6:15 PM   

PURIM SHPIEL 

24 

PURIM 
 
 

5:30 PM   
B’nai Mitzvah Class 

25 
1:05 PM 

Preschool Place  
Family Oneg 

 
6:30 PM 

 
 
 

7:30 PM  
Shabbat Service 

26 
9:00 AM 

Torah Study 
 

10:30 AM 
Shabbat Service 

Bar Mitzvah of  
Drew Peljovich 

 

Time TBA 
CDTTY Camp Jenny 

Benefit Concert 

27 

9:30 AM  
Religious School  

 

1:00 PM 
CDTTY Elections 

 
 

6:00 PM 
7th Grade RS 

 

28 29 
 

7:00 PM 
Sisterhood Passover 

Cooking 

30 
 

11:00 AM  
Torah Study 

 
5:30 PM   

B’nai Mitzvah Class 

31 

 
5:30 PM   

B’nai Mitzvah Class 

  

Jr. Youth Group Hatikvah Kallah Through March 13 
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See rsvp information and full details on the CDT website. 

CDT Adult Education Is in Session 

Always Study… ללמוד תמיד 

Join our vibrant discussions in March, after which sessions will resume in the fall: 
 

March 6: Hunger Among us - Jewish and Local Perspectives 

With Cantorial Soloist Mike Zuspan; Mark Kopkin, Board member of Jewish  

Federation of Greater Atlanta; Britney Palmer, Atlanta Community Food Bank 
 

March 13: Be a Great Seder Leader, Be a Great Seder Guest - Making Your  

 Passover the Best 

With Rabbi Katz 

 
Sundays 9:45 AM – 11:45 AM 
Parson’s Run Clubhouse (Across the road) 
11250 Wilshire Chase Drive, Johns Creek 
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In 1942, 38 men, women and children slid down a cold, muddy hole in the ground, seeking refuge from the 
war above in a pitch-black underground world where no human had gone before. These five Ukrainian Jew-
ish families created their own society where young men bravely ventured into the harrowing night to collect 
food, supplies and chop firewood. The girls and women never left; surviving underground longer than any-
one in recorded history. Held together by an iron-willed matriarch, after 511 days, the cave dwellers, ages 2 
to 76, emerged at war’s end in tattered clothes, blinded by a sun some children forgot existed. Despite all 
odds, they had survived. 
 
The remarkable true story of NO PLACE ON EARTH starts out as a mystery. While exploring some of the 
longest caves in the world in southwestern Ukraine in the 1990s, American caver Chris Nicola stumbled on-
to unusual objects…an antique ladies shoe and comb, old buttons, an old world key. Was the vague rumor 
true, that some Jews had hid in this cave during WWII and if so, had any survived to tell their tale? 
 
67 years later, Chris leads four of the survivors back to Ukraine to say thank you to “the cave.” 

INGREDIENTS 
1/2 c vegetable shortening 
1/2 c butter or margarine 
1 1/4 c sugar 
3 Eggs 
1/4 c orange juice 
1 1/2 t. vanilla 
2 1/2 c flour 
1/2 t salt 
2 1/2 t Baking powder 
Fillings of choice 

PREPARATION 

1 Cream shortening, butter and sugar together. Add the eggs and blend until 
smooth. 
2 Stir in the orange juice and vanilla. Fold in the flour, salt and baking powder. Mix 
to make a firm but soft dough. Pat dough into a smooth disc, cover and let it rest 
for 10 minutes. 
3 Preheat over to 350 degrees. Line baking sheets with parchment paper. Divide 
the dough into 2 or 3 flattened discs and work with one portion at a time. 
4 Roll out the dough on a lightly floured board to a thickness of 1/8 ". Us a 3" cook-
ie cutter and cut as many rounds as you can. Brush the rounds with egg wash (1 
egg plus 1 egg yolk whisked with 1-2 T water and a pinch of sugar). 
5 Fill with a generous teaspoonful of filling. Draw the 3 sides together. Brush with 
additional egg wash. 
6 Bake in the center of the preheated overn for 18 to 25 min. until golden brown. 
Cool on baking sheets. 
7 Note: You can make the dough ahead of time and refrigerate, wrapped in plastic, 
for up to 2 days or frozen (either in the dough form or the finished cookies) for a 
couple of months. If refrigerating, allow the dough to warm up before rolling out. 
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Our Mission: The Women of Congregation Dor Tamid’s primary function is to support the  
synagogue through Judaism, Community Service, Friendship & Fundraising. 

Our Sisterhood had such a full month in February! 
 

We had 25 of our Sisterhood members participating in 
our Sisterhood Shabbat service in many different ways 

- reading English, reading Hebrew, singing, ushering, 
opening the ark, and baking for the Oneg.  Thank you to 
Ruthie Cohen for putting together such a beautiful ser-
vice that ran so smoothly, Lisa Danzig for all your as-
sistance with the service, Rabbi Katz for overseeing 

everything, Cantor Mike for singing and coordinating all 
the music, and to all of our Sisterhood members who 

helped make this a very special evening. 

We were honored to have Madi Hoesten, the 
President of the WRJ Southeast District, and 

Ellen Petracco, the First VP of the WRJ 
Southeast District, fly in from Florida to attend 

our service.  Madi delivered a very moving 
D’var Torah and presented our Sisterhood 
with our WRJ Membership Charter.  The 
Charter is beautifully mounted and will be 
hanging in the CDT office for all to see. 

Our weekend continued with our Sisterhood 
Retreat held at the lake and our WRJ guests 

attended as well.  We spent the weekend 
learning about the WRJ, leadership, and 
most importantly - each other.  We had a 

beautiful Havdalah service down by the lake. 
It was a very special time filled with food, fun, 
talking, more food and a lot of laughs -a great 

bonding experience.  Thank you to  
Lisa Danzig for hosting our retreat in your 
beautiful lake house and Caren Simon, for 

organizing this retreat.  

continued on next page 
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Passover Cooking – Tuesday, March 29
th
 

Krav Maga Class – Wednesday, April 13
th
 

Chocolate Seder – Sunday, April 17
th
 

End of Year Dinner – Tuesday, May 17
th
 

We are putting together our slate for next year’s Sisterhood 
Board and have some available positions. As you can see, 
we have a very active Sisterhood and would love for you to 
be part of our Board!  If you are interested in joining our Sis-
terhood Board, please contact sisterhood@dortamid.com. 

 

Robyn Jacober, 
President of Sisterhood 

A
N
N
U
A
L 
 M

EETIN
G
  SUNDAY MAY 15 at 10 AM  

continued from previous page 

Our Sisterhood Heart Healthy Lunch was held on the last day of February (after 
this newsletter was written) so you will hear all about it next month –  

hopefully, you attended. 

Sisterhood Recipe Exchange 
Tuesday, March 29

th
 at CDT – 7:00 pm                  

(More information to come) 

Sisterhood is very proud that we could  
contribute to beautifying our CDT sanctuary.  We 
recently had woodwork done on the bema steps 
as well as the base of the bema.  We also paid 
for the stone that was installed on the walls with 

the menorahs.  All these touches have really 
warmed up the bema and have made the sanc-
tuary more inviting.  It all fits in so nice and looks 
like it was always there!  We want to thank the 
Beautification Committee for all the time they 

spent deciding what would be best for our bema.  
A big thank you to Paul Nestor of Etowah 
Flooring, who did all the stone work and  

donated all of the wood and the labor for the 
wood job.  Sisterhood also had all the carpets 

cleaned on the bema, sanctuary, social hall and 
entranceway.  If you haven’t had a chance to 

see all the wonderful improvements yet, I urge 
you to please go by and see for yourself!   

mailto:sisterhood@dortamid.com
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B’nai Mitzvah 
Andrew Fleming 

February 20, 2016 
 

Andrew  is a 7
th
 grader at 

North Gwinnett Middle School. 

He loves to play football and 

basketball and watch all 

sports, especially ‘BAMA’ foot-

ball. Andrew earned his sec-

ond degree black belt when he 

was 11 years old. 

 

Andrew wanted to center his 

mitzvah project around his 

love of sports. He collected new and gently used sports 

equipment over the past many months to donate to the 

organization, Let’s Play It Forward. This organization is 

located in New York and was started by a group of teenag-

ers four years ago. The equipment will go to underprivi-

leged children around the world, who do not have many of 

the opportunities our children have today. 

 

 

Stephen Rusnak 

February 20, 2016 

 

Stephen, known to family and 

many friends as SJ, is a 

hardworking, fun-loving stu-

dent at the Davis Academy, 

the U.S. Taido Karate 

School, and the great  Ameri-

can pastime—Baseball. He 

excels at and loves science 

and social studies, loves eat-

ing, (Costco is our friend!), 

video games, and pranking 

his sister, Rachel. Stephen is a member of the U.S. Taido 

Top Gun team and hopes to test for his black belt this 

summer, having worked for over seven years mastering 

the many complex forms of Taido. In baseball, Stephen 

completed a successful little league career at Murphy Can-

dler last year, leading his “Majors” team in homeruns, in-

cluding a grand slam. He now plays for the Brookhaven 

Dodgers and the Davis Academy. 

 

Stephen is a seasoned world traveler, having visited more 

than a dozen countries on three continents already. Last 

year, in Tanzania, Africa he visited the Ayalabe primary 

school. From this experience, his mitzvah project was 

born. He was deeply affected by the conditions at that 

school and the few supplies available for the students. 

Focus on Tanzanian Communities (FoTZC) raises money 

for similar schools in Tanzania, helping those schools pro-

vide a better education for their students. To raise money 

for FoTZC, drawing on his Taido expertise, Stephen asked 

family, friends and classmates to pledge a “penny a 

punch”, and threw a thousand punches at his Taido 

school, raising over $600 for FoTZC. Stephen has worked 

very hard preparing for this day, and we could not be 

prouder of him. 

 

 

Justin Cushing 

February 27, 2016 

 

Justin is a student at Taylor 

Road Middle School where he 

plays percussion in the 7th 

grade band.  He enjoys a vari-

ety of activities although his 

favorite pastime is computer 

gaming and technology.    

 

Justin is looking forward to his 

5th summer at Emagination 

Computer Camp, where he 

has mastered coding programs such as Scratch and Java 

and has learned Web Design, 3D RPG Design and Mobile 

Game Design. He enjoys sharing his passion with younger 

children and last summer he was a Junior Counselor at 

Imagine That Fun Camp and Camp Invention.  

 

Justin has been volunteering with a variety of organiza-

tions through the JCC's Teen Community Service Pro-

gram. He has partnered with Project Open Hand and 

worked at the Atlanta Community Food Bank.  Justin also 

had the unique opportunity while in Israel in December to 

volunteer at Jerusalem Hills, a therapeutic residential 

treatment facility for at-risk children.  Justin painted the 

walls and hallways of the center and interacted with two of 

the boys who are residents. This experience, along with 

the opportunity to learn and see the history of Israel, pray 

at the Western Wall, and lead a special memorial service 

at the Synagogue on Masada, has entrenched in Justin 

the importance of practicing and preserving Judaism. 

What lies behind us and what lies before 

us are tiny matters compared to what 

lies within us.  
 

   -Ralph Waldo Emerson  
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Congratulations to Dor Tamid's  
Jacob Abramow and Stephen Hahn 
for their amazing accomplishment 
in winning the Verizon Innovative 

App Challenge for their  
app concept… 

"Vroom - The Student's Carpooling 
App". 

 
Jacob and Stephen are part of a team at Johns Creek High School who 
won the Verizon Innovative App Challenge.  Jacob and Stephen (along 
with team members Tiffany Hseih, Preeti Iyer, Sneha Iyer and Avery Paul) 
were surprised by the announcement from Verizon representatives that 
they had won, and were presented with $20,000 for the STEM programs 
at their high school.  Their app will be designed and implemented with the 
help of students at Massachusetts Institute of Technology (MIT).   
 
The team was featured on 11 
Alive News and Fox 5 News, in-
terviewed by NPR’s Closer 
Look, received a special visit 
from Linda McCain, Fulton 
County School Board President 
and Clifford Jones, Area School 
Superintendent and acknowl-
edged by the Fulton County 
School Board at their last meet-
ing. The students gave a special 
“thank you” to their club sponsor, 
Dr. Corrine Williams who pro-
vides them great support!   
 
Stay tuned for more news as the 
Vroom app gets developed! 
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Approximately 45 

Primetimers got  

together to enjoy  

popcorn, dessert and 

a wonderful movie at 

CDT in February. 

Look for more  

Primetimers events in 

your weekly Eblast! 
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Upcoming Events  
 
March 11th-13th: Hatikvah Kallah; 6th-8th graders 
 

March 20th: CDTs Purim Carnival Hosted by 
CDTTY 
 

March 26th: Camp Jenny Benefit Concert; Open to 
ALL ages and religions; starting late afternoon/early 
evening (exact time TBA) 
 

March 27th: CDTTY Elections; 8th-12th graders; 
1pm-5pm  
 

April 15th-17th: Spring Kallah; 9th-12th grade; and 
8th graders that attend Hatikvah Kallah 
 

May 15th: Senior Sendoff/Barn Party; 8th-12th 
grade; time TBD 

Hi CDT! 
 
CDTTY had a great February! We had our second lock-in where we had over 40 teens in attendance. We have 
also started planning our Third Annual Camp Jenny Benefit Concert. Camp Jenny is a weekend long camp that 
NFTY- SAR (Southern Area Region) and STR (Southern Tropical Region) host for inner city Atlanta kids. We are 
holding the benefit concert on March 26th, exact time to be announced. The cost and details will be sent in an  
e-blast, so keep an eye out! If you have any interest in volunteering, or donating please contact Nikki Mayo 
cdttyadvisor@gmail.com (all donations welcome) 

mailto:cdttyadvisor@gmail.com
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Congregation Dor Tamid is grateful for your support. 

Your Name __________________________________  Email _______________________________ 

Address _______________________________ City _________________State_____ Zip__________ 

This contribution is for the purpose of:   □  In Honor of   OR    □  In Memory of ____________________ 

Please send an acknowledgement card on my behalf to:  

Name: __________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: _________________________  City: ____________________  State______ Zip__________ 

 

I would like my contribution to be applied to the designated fund below: 

□ Building Fund    □ Caring Committee     □ Education Fund     □ Chesed Fund     □ Social Action Fund 

□ Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund         □ Cantorial Soloist Discretionary Fund         □ Preschool Fund          □ Yahrzeit Fund          

□ Oneg Fund          □ General Fund      □ Prayer Book Fund       □ Scholarship Fund   

 

   

 □ $1,000   □ $500  □ $250  □ $108  □ $90  □ $72  □ $54  □ $36  □ $18  □ Other: $_____ 

 

We are very grateful for your kind donation! Mail form and payment to  

Congregation Dor Tamid, 11165 Parsons Road, Johns Creek, GA 30097.  All contributions are tax deductible. 

Thank you!  
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Honor a special occasion - birthday,  

anniversary, wedding   
 

Remember the yarhzeit of a loved one 
 

SPONSOR A FRIDAY NIGHT 

ONEG SHABBAT 
 

Please call the temple office or write to  

ritual@dortamid.com  

for information 

http://email.robly.com/mpss/c/8gA/eFgaAA/t.1tu/VIe2u_vTQnqjGF2VOdcqIw/h0/JsBrLM2lzIzCZWfCAqPXnmDnAL4B8JtWGFcgf4ClNQeV8lbTeu2nKT9LTlo1s2wp0RcIMfS8UpXAfFfKFMBadA-3D-3D
mailto:ritual@dortamid.com
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March Yahrzeits 
March 1  
Alfred Gilbert Gordon, Uncle of Michele Mandel  
 
March 2  
Charles Lippman, Father of Ronald Lippman 
 
March 4  
Shirley Lynn, Grandmother of Marissa Lynn and Elana Lynn 
David Siegel, Uncle of Lisa Skyer 
Casper Kazdym, Father of Carolyn Eisenhardt and  
 Grandfather of Lisa Skyer 
 
March 5  
William Badesch, Grandfather of Linda Barton 
Melvin Tasley, Uncle of Linda Barton 
Anna Neiberg, Grandmother of Fredric Segal 
Albert Simon, Grandfather of Sandi Krick 

 
March 6  
David Baker, Father of Lori Temples 
Sheryl Rose, Mother of Shelly Krepistman 
Bessie Kurtz, Mother of Ronald Kurtz 
 
March 8  
Marty Shindler, Father of Norman Shindler 
 
March 9  
Kenny Weiner, Husband of Nanci Shafran and Father of Evan,  
 Adam and Rebecca Weiner 
 
March 10  
Anita Siegel, Grandmother of Andrew Golden 
Kenny Cohen, Husband of Ruthie Cohen and Father of  
 Dana Rothenberg and Samara Becker 
 
March 11  
Bernard Hoffman, Father of Audrey Capozzoli 
Marion Meyrich, Grandmother of Lee Siegel 
 
March 12  
Mike Kapiloff, Grandfather of Robert Ettinger 
 
March 13  
Sylvia Fleischer, Grandmother of Ronald Bruck 
Rose Godley, Grandmother of Lisa Winton 
Sylvia Fleischer, Grandmother of Evan Bruck 

March 15  
William Rosevear, Father of Diane Frontman 
Russ Tagliareni, Father of Sonia Nadel 
 
March 16  
Dolores Soloman, Aunt of Toni Gorowitz 
 
March 17  
Joseph Hinerfeld, Father of Alison Winter 
Max Berman, Grandfather of Darryl Berman 
Norman Cohen, Father of Jeffrey Cohen and Debbie Mayville 
 
March 22  
Edward Cohn, Father of Jill Friedman 
 
March 23  
Jules Rose, Father of Shelly Krepistman 

Morris Waxgiser, Grandfather of Lauren Poisson 
 
March 24  
Abraham Greenblat, Father of Hershel Greenblat 
Jack Galler, Father of Lynda Galler 
 
March 25  
Wilbert Cohen, Father of Debra Kaiserman 
 
March 26  
Robert Cooperman, Father of Caryn Davis 
Carl Harold, Father of Chi Chi Berman 
 
March 28  
Sophie Badesch, Mother of Linda Barton 
Miriam Wolpe, Grandmother of Mitchel Skyer 
Alex Dochen, Father of Betty Kurtz 
 
March 29  
Barbara Richman, Mother of Leslie Criden 
 
March 31  
Dan Moskowitz, Brother in law of Rosemary Routman 
Nora Lewin, Aunt of Mitchel Skyer 

Passings 
Nathan Kramarow, beloved father of Margo Tepper 

Mack Fleming, beloved father of Sam Fleming 

Jerome Martin, beloved father of Karen Chung 
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11165 Parsons Road 
Johns Creek, GA 30097 
(770) 623-8860 
www.dortamid.org 

Register your Kroger Plus card at 

krogercommunityrewards.com under  

Congregation Dor Tamid 68907 

Our associate partner will  
donate a % of your order. See 
weekly email for link. 

11165 Parsons Road 
Johns Creek, GA 30097 
(770) 623-8860 
www.dortamid.org 
 
Rabbi         David Katz 
Cantorial Soloist       Mike Zuspan 
Education Director          Molly Peled 
Preschool Director      Lisa Lewis 
Temple Administrator      Kerry Sbat 
 
Executive Board 
 
President  Ellen Mayo 
COO   Fred Green 
Operations VP Dan Rosen 
Education VP  Angela Zubar 
Marketing VP  Rob Lederman 
Secretary  Penny Blitzer 
Past President Mitch Skyer 
  
Trustees 
 
Art Criden 
Russell Shuster    
Nancy Mittler   
Karl Friedman 
Drew Fonoroff 
Robyn Jacober 
Bob Lopater 
Leslie Fox 


